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Dear Sir or Madam: 

PPTA is pleased to provide these comments on the Food and Drug Administration’s (FDA’s) proposed 
rule entitled, “Bar Code Label Requirement for Human Drug Products and Blood.” The Plasma Protein 
Therapeutics Association (PPTA) is the international trade association and standards-setting organization 
for the world’s major producers of plasmaderived and recombinant analog therapies. Our members 
provide 60 percent of the world’s needs for Source Plasma and protein therapies. These include clotting 
therapies for individuals with bleeding disorders, immunoglobulins to treat a complex of diseases in 
persons with immune deficiencies, therapies for individuals who have alpha-l anti-trypsin deficiency 
which typically manifests as adult onset emphysema and substantially limits life expectancy, and albumin 
which is used in emergency room settings to treat individuals with shock, trauma, and burns among other 
things. PPTA members are committed to assuring the safety and availability of these medically needed 
life-sustaining therapies for the people who depend on them. 

PPTA member companies support the use of automated technology in labeling human drug and blood 
products. However, the proposed rule limits the technology to linear bar coding. PPTA is concerned that 
such language in a regulation may inhibit advances in labeling technology. PPTA recommends that the 
regulation address the standard, not the technology. Specific technologies could be described in a 
guidance document that is more easily revised as technology advances. ISBT 128 is an example of a 
standard that has specific data identifiers that are independent of technology. 

PPTA members companies supply Source Plasma used in the manufacture of plasma derived therapies. 
It is our understanding that Source Plasma, as a blood component but not a final dosage product, is not 
included within the scope of this proposed rule. 

PPTA appreciates the opportunity to comment on this Proposed Rule. Should you have any questions 
regarding these comments or would like additional information, please contact PPTA. Thank you for your 
consideration. 
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